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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline    

Enthusiasm) in their learning. CALENDAR  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Month of June 
 

Thursday, 27th June 

School Banking 

 

Friday, 28th June 

Last day of Term 2 

3:15 PM FINISH 
 

 

Month of July 
 

Monday, 15th July 

Term 3 begins 8:50 am 

Issue 20 

26th June 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Quote of the Week 

Be safe during the holidays. 

 

 

Last week at assembly we enjoyed the performances of the school 
choir and ukulele group and it was lovely to see so many parents in 
attendance supporting their child's performance.  
We had a great week celebrating our community—please see 
pages 3 and 4 for photos and reports on our community breakfast 
and our RESP afternoon tea. 
I would like to remind families that we have a Facebook page—
there is a closed community group, which you can request 
membership of—this will give you access to current photos and 
updates on school activities. 
This week student reports will be sent home for your viewing. 
Please read them carefully. In term 3 parents will be invited to 
participate in conversations with teachers to discuss their child’s 
progress—Student Progress Discussions. This will be a time for you 
to ask questions about your child’s learning development. 
Interpreter services will be available for families who need 
conversations translation.  
The school management, in consultation with School Council, have 
decided to hold assemblies on a fortnightly basis during term 3 and 
term 4. Assemblies will be conducted on the even weeks eg week 
2,4,6,8. Students will be presented with certificates from the two 
week period preceding the assemblies  
 

I wish all of our families a safe and enjoyable holidays 
 
Cheryl Van Deursen  - Principal  

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


From the Office    

 

Our Business Manager, Gail 
is going on Long Service 

Leave for the rest of the year 
from this Friday!...then      

retiring! 

WOO HOO! 

All staff at CPS wish Gail a 
wonderful time on her LSL 

during which time she will be 
travelling, lunching with 

friends and enjoying time 
with her grandchildren! 

Gail has been at CPS for 9 
years and will be missed by 
students, staff and parents. 

We wish you all the best 
Gail! 

 

 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Soham K 

FB Tahlia R 

FC Noor M 

 

JA Chenitha F 

JB Benny D 

JC Lucian W-A 

JD Will A 

JE Elina 

 

MA Jordan C 

MB Mario 

MC Benjamin 

MD Ha 

 

SA Danish 

SB Djarryn 

SC Tilly W 

SD Sam G 

ICT SB Ramin 

 SA Aastha M 

 MA Alee M 

 FC Tyren J 

Ms Whittle JA Chenitha F 

Mrs Bloomfield MD Maggie K 

Mr Clydesdale SB Jordan V 

Mrs Fernand SC Nelith 

Principal  MB Kyle 

HAPPY     
BIRTHDAY TO 

OUR JULY 

BABIES! 
 

Aleah T 
Tirzah J 

Christian C 
Brielle B 
Rachael S 
Arfan H 
Angus P 

Shanvi G 
Bailey W 

Hayden M-R 
Jaynoah M 

Grace W 
 
 
 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

 Curriculum 

Term 3 Science Unit of Investigation 

In term 3, students will be investigating the following during our Physical Science unit: 

Foundation—Grade 2:  The way objects move depends on a variety of factors including their size 
and shape; a push or a pull affects how an object moves or changes shape  

Grade 3– 4: Forces can be exerted by one object on another through direct contact or from a   
distance  

Grade 5—6: Energy from a variety of sources can be used to generate electricity; electric circuits 
enable this energy to be transferred to another place and then to be transformed into another 
form of energy  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwj-nOK3-4XjAhXXV30KHQH_BskQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fya-webdesign.com%2Fimage%2Fboy-clipart-scientist%2F278689.html&psig=AOvVaw3Re-Hn0Sfp8VvW2sDTckve&ust=1561597828615368


COMMUNITY EVENTS THIS WEEK 

WHOLE SCHOOL BREAKFAST 

On Tuesday morning, our staff hosted a community breakfast. The event was well attended by families 
and the hot breakfast of bacon & eggs warmed everyone on the inside on a cold, chilly morning. The 
event coincided with our free dress, crazy hair day, which raised money for State Schools Relief—a       
non-profit charity who support families with the supply of uniforms. See our Facebook page for more 
photos. 

  



COMMUNITY EVENTS THIS WEEK 

RESP afternoon tea—Our school has been involved in the development of programs 

that support the community engagement of families whose first language is not English. 
Our first official gathering was held yesterday with our Dari families.  
To prepare for our afternoon tea, the students whose parents were attending, were in-
volved in baking scones (a traditional inclusion in Australian morning and afternoon teas) 
 

‘Yesterday the RESP student team held a meeting 
and the parents were invited. An hour before the 
meeting, we made scones. The meeting was held 
in Pride Place where we had other visitors—
Maryam, who is helping our school and Lina, the 
interpreter. Mrs Van Deursen explained what RESP 
was about and the interpreter translated it for our 
parents and there was food and drinks.’ - Jamil 
‘It was fun but it was really messy and I got it all 
over myself. It was fun and really enjoyable’ - 
Mudabir  
‘We made the scones with flour, cream and lemon-
ade. We got to try one. I was excited for my Mum 
to come.’ - Behroz 
‘My Mum felt good and happy that she came and 
she thought it was worth it. She now knows about 
learning at school’ - Fariba 
 

‘It was good to have a translator so my Mum could find out what was happening at 
school.’ - Omid 
‘Mrs Van Deursen was very kind and she wanted to let  our parents know what happens at 
school.’ - Shuja 
‘It was a pleasant experience and I loved how Mrs. Van Deursen and the other teachers in-
teracted with the parents.’ - Sema 
It was wonderful the afternoon tea and my Mum felf very happy because my Mum now 
knows about school and she said the food was delicious and thank you to Mrs. Van 
Deursen.’ - Farida 
‘My Mum and sister came and they had a good time. Afternoon tea was yummy. I handed 
out photos of the teachers to all the parents.’ - Nasrin  
 
‘Thank you to Mrs Whittle for her preparation of the day and organising the interpreter. 
Thank you to Ms Martin for helping the students make the scones. 
Thank you to our students for who welcomed parents and were thoughtful, attentive and 
considerate hosts at the afternoon tea.’ - Mrs Van Deursen  



 

THURSDAY 

IS  

SCHOOL 

BANKING 

DAY 



 



From the Art Room 
 

 

 

Semester one has busy for all involved in Community Art Clubs. I’d 
like to thank all the   students from Middles and Seniors who give up a 
lunch time each week to contribute to beautifying our school 
grounds. Our most recent work can be admired outside of Pride Place 
with a colourful array of painted PRIDE flowers. 

 

A special thanks must be given to Nichelle Davies who graciously     
donated hours of her time to assist our students with the design and 
painting of the baths that are now on display as garden beds around 
the school. 

 

Next semester will find us busy again planning, designing and painting 
new areas of the school.  

 

Ms Carlin 


